

## **Golf Committee Meeting Report June 2024**

Here are the highlights - in no order.

**Scott:** PV sprinkler project is moving along well 65-75% completed. More discussion on not overseeding and the cost savings potential for the future and if we will expand the trial that was done this year. Scott discussed the results and will bring back a proposal in August to the committee. Lake 14 at PV status reviewed. Aeration season is here.

**Greg:** . The white tees on 3 holes will be moved up at the request of the men and the course will be rerated by AGA. Couples League Friday and the evening couples have good turnout. League turnouts still good

**Jon:** . The Rounds report shows both courses were down over last year but paying rounds were up. We exceeded the budget in Player cards and that has provided great success. Good turnout for couples 4:00 league most weeks. A summer player card is being offered to HO.

**Steve and Jon:** Golf financial updates were given on status of golf through May 31<sup>st</sup> and where we are to budget. Player cards and daily fees have helped us a great deal and we are seeing positive results, but we are now entering the slowest 5 months of the year, so we will do another update at the August meeting. See minutes for more details on this important topic.

**Need to know:** Reminder on the course have your HO card. Call Pro Shops ahead of closing to get a cart and pay for an afternoon round. THE HEAT IS ON GOLFERS PLEASE PREPARE for THE HEAT. Bring water and ice. We have water coolers on the course they are cleaned and sanitized nightly. The Pro Shops have added a small fridge with beverages/snacks.

It is aeration time : PV closed July 8<sup>th</sup> -14<sup>th</sup> CW closed: July 15<sup>th</sup> -21<sup>st</sup>.

**From the Board liaison and GM report:** Marty reported on the May meeting and the status of Task forces being created .

Management recommendations: The committee asked management to staff a ranger daily so we can fairly monitor the ranger program. It was asked again that a ranger duties checklist be created, and that management create ranger protocols and training so that all rangers doing the same thing, then make golfers aware. It was asked if management would investigate creating an after-hours check-in process to prevent people that just jump on course and do not pay.

Management was also asked to take the ice machine request back to facilities and grounds for future consideration , knowing that with budget constraints it would have to be prioritized.

**Sub-Committee comments:**

Ranger/Chelsea/ rates Will meet in July and have been collecting rates from comparing HOA's and courses. We will present it to management and continue to provide golfer feedback that is brought to us on rates and membership tier ideas.

Communications: working to finalize new documents that will go in the Annual book that is also being finalized with some new things such as a sign off sheet, and getting your cart ok'd if newer

**Comments from Committee members:** none as time was saved for HO comments.

**HO Comments:** Many golfers attended and gave input on rates, memberships, and the conditions of the course. Also, more discussion on not overseeding and the cost savings potential for the future. More to come the details of the HO comments are in the minutes of the golf meeting , please see for more detail.

The golf committee is off in July and has moved back the **August meeting to August 21<sup>st</sup> at 1:30 in the CLC Conference Hall.** All golfers are welcome to give final input on rates before they are set. All input has been taken and is being used by management as they work on rates that will meet the operational budget.

**“You just have to embrace whatever hand you are dealt. Life is going to go on”** Lydia Ko

*Play well, Pat Shouse CWLG and Diane French PVLG*

**Please see the full Golf minutes on the HOA website for any further detail!**